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INSPECTION SUMMARY 
 

The inspection occurred onsite on the following dates: February 7 - 9, and 12 - 15, 
2024. 
 
The following intakes were inspected: 

• One intake for a Critical Incident (CI) related to alleged physical abuse of a 
resident by staff; 

• One intake for a complaint regarding alleged neglect of a resident and 
reporting; and 

• One intake for a CI related to improper/incompetent care of a resident by 
staff. 

 
 

The following Inspection Protocols were used during this inspection: 

Infection Prevention and Control 
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Prevention of Abuse and Neglect 
Reporting and Complaints 
 
 

 

INSPECTION RESULTS 
 
WRITTEN NOTIFICATION: Policy to promote zero tolerance 
 
NC #001 Written Notification pursuant to FLTCA, 2021, s. 154 (1) 1. 
Non-compliance with: FLTCA, 2021, s. 25 (1) 
Policy to promote zero tolerance 
s. 25 (1) Without in any way restricting the generality of the duty provided for in 
section 24, every licensee shall ensure that there is in place a written policy to 
promote zero tolerance of abuse and neglect of residents, and shall ensure that the 
policy is complied with. 
 
The licensee failed to ensure that the written policy to promote zero tolerance of 
abuse and neglect of residents, was complied with. 
 
Rational and Summary 
A review of the resident’s health care records indicated that an area of impaired skin 
integrity was first identified on the residents’ body on a previous date, by staff, when 
providing care.  

The investigation file indicated that staff had not reported this area of impaired skin 
integrity to the Director of Nursing (DON)/Designate or Administrator when it was 
first discovered. 
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An interview with the Director of Care (DOC) confirmed the staff should have 
reported the area of impaired skin integrity to management at the time it was 
discovered.  
 
Sources: Review of the home's investigation file, a resident's health care records, 
including progress notes, care plan; interviews with PSWs, RPNs, RNs, DOC, 
Administrator, and observations of a picture of the impaired skin integrity. [196] 
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